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TRINITY TOGETHER  
Trinity Lutheran Church  

357 West Main Street 
Kutztown, Pennsylvania  19530 

June 2016 

 
Pastor:   The Rev. Keith Rohrbach   

Phone:  484-256-4800 
Email:  krohr6@me.com 

Director of YouthFamily Ministry:   Seth Noggle 
Phone:  570-529-2325 

Email:  Seth.noggle@gmail.com 
Editor/Administrative Assistant:   Lisa Finke 

Phone:  610-683-3450 
Email:  Office@trinitykutztown.com  

 
Church Office Hours:  

Monday through Friday 9:00 AM ɀ 2:00 PM 
Website:  www.trinitykutztown.com  

 
Our Mission Statement  

Telling  ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÕÎÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ 
worship; 

Empowering  discipleship through education; 
Leading  others to this family of Faith as baptized 

believers; 
Calling  ÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÆÏÌÌÏ× *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÓÅÒÖÁÎÔÈÏÏÄȢ 

 

 

Ȱ)Ô ÉÓ ÏÎÌÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÏÎÅÓÅÌÆ ÔÏ 

ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÔÒÕÌÙ ÌÉÖÅȢȱ  

 

ɂEthel Percy Andrus 

Corner of Peachtree and Piedmont  
     The walk from my hotel to the site of the 
conference I was attending crossed over the 
intersection of Peachtree road and Piedmont 
road.  It was a ten-minute walk along Peachtree 
road.  The longest part of the ten-minute walk 
was waiting at the traffic light at the corner of 
Peachtree and Piedmont.   Along with the 
consistency of the traffic light was a man who 
claimed a space on a bench.  His presence was 
as predictable as the traffic light.  For most of 
the day and night this was home to this man.  I 
felt compelled to know his name.  After-all, I 
would be passing by his corner several times a 
day for a week and knowing his name would 
feel less intrusive as I invaded his home.  I 
noticed most people avoided him or pretended 
not to see him.  His worn and unclean clothing 
pronounced his societal status as homeless.  He 
obviously had need but he never asked me for 
anything.  I asked him for his name explaining I 
would be seeing him pretty regularly over the 
next week as I trekked back and forth to my 
conference.  He told me his name was Kevin, I 
told him my name was Keith.  Over the next 
several days Kevin and I entered into 
conversation about my conference and about 
his home on the corner of Peachtree and 
Piedmont.  We sat and shared breakfast one 
morning and we shared our stories with one 
another.  While our stories differed immensely, 
I found that we both had a great desire to share 
them with one another.  To be seen and to be 
heard is an important dimension of our human 
condition.  Sadly during my days of crossing 
over Peachtree and Piedmont (the home of 
Kevin) I never witnessed anybody speak to 
Kevin.  Then again spending days at a 
conference with 1,200 church professionals no 
one seemed all that interested in my name or 
my story.  Go figure Kevin and I have more in 
common than you think.   
 

I love reading the Gospels that tell us the story 
of Jesus.  I love them because Jesus puts such a 
ÇÒÅÁÔ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÈÅ ÍÅÅÔÓȢ  4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÇÏÏÄ 
news for Kevin and me.                   - Pastor Keith   

mailto:krohr6@me.com
mailto:Seth.noggle@gmail.com
mailto:Office@trinitykutztown.com
http://www.trinitykutztown.com/
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Schedule & 
Volunteers 
 

LAY READERS: 
June 5 9:00 AM Kris Tuerk 
June 12 9:00 AM Bob Hobaugh 
June 19 9:00 AM Kevin Stump 
June 26 9:00 AM Joe Piscitelli 
  

ACOLYTES:  
June 5 9:00 AM Owen Kulp  
June 12 9:00 AM Scott Sanders 
June 19 9:00 AM Brody Graff 
June 26 9:00 AM Elizabeth Diehl 
   

USHERS:   
June 5 9:00 AM  Richard Miller & Jim Schlegel 
June 12  9:00 AM  JoAnn Ross & Linda Geiring 
June 19  9:00 AM William & Marsha Hoyer 
June 26  9:00 AM Melanie Wessner & Bob  
  Hobaugh 
 

ALTAR COMMITTEE:   Linda Geiring & Nancy Konemann 
 

FLOWER CHAIRPERSON:   Donna Keglovits  
 

COMMUNION USHERS: 
June 5 9:00 AM  Seth Noggle & Marsha Hoyer 
June 12 9:00 AM No Communion  
June 19 9:00 AM To be determined 
June 26 9:00 AM No Communion  
  

BIBLE STUDY: 
Every Wednesday at 10:00 AM 
Thursday Bible Study is on break until the fall 
 

IMPORTANT DATES:   
June 14  Flag Day  
June 19  Fatherôs Day  
June 20  First day of summer 

***************************************************************** 

In memory of Aceste Barbera  

 James & Carol Gearhart 

 Jin & Suki Suh 
 

In memory of Tamsin Gonsalves  

 Lisa A. Gonsalves 

 

We are starting to get excited and ready for our 
upcoming Pittsburgh Project Trip. We had a 
parent meeting with all the parents and youth. 
We have 13 students coming along and 5 adults. 
It should be a great trip and we have a great 
group coming along. 
  
We just finished up another year of Good News 
Club.  Our teachers this year did an amazing 
job, and Good News Club really did well this 
year. We ended this year with lots of games, 
music, and stories. Looking forward to having 
the summer to plan and develop ideas for next 
year and this summer. 
 
Summer Youth Schedule: 

June 26th (Sunday) Family Day Plunge  

4ÈÉÓ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÒÙÉÎÇ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÎÅ×Ȣ 
7ÅȭÌÌ be having an inter-generational (all ages) 
time of ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȟ ÐÌÁÙȟ ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÏÄȦ 7ÅȭÌÌ 
gather at the Church and share a meal together, 
and then have family-oriented activities that 
×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÆÕÎ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÁÇÅÓ ÉÆ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ΫΪΪ ÏÒ ΫȢ 

Our first one will be 10:30AM on Sunday June 
26thȢ 7ÅȭÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÂÒÕÎÃÈ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 
service downstairs and then go into the 
ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȢ (ÏÐÅÆÕÌÌÙ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÓÅÅ ÙÏÕ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ  

July 17th -21st (Sunday-Thursday) Vacation 
Bible School  

Our theme this year will be Cave Quest: 
Following Jesus, the light of the world! This will 
be a great time for your children, and we really 
look forward to having a great time with 
ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȢ  7ÅȭÌÌ ÍÅÅÔ ÆÒÏÍ ΰ-8PM every night, 
ÁÎÄ ÉÔȭÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÇÅÓ 0ÒÅ-K through 5th grade.  
 
Anyone looking to participate or volunt eer 
contact Seth Noggle. His E-mail is 
seth.noggle@gmail.com and phone is (570) 529-
2325. 

mailto:seth.noggle@gmail.com
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Green Thumb Volunteers 
A sign-up sheet has been posted 
on the office door for anyone 
who can help to weed and water 
our flower beds during the 
summer growing season.  There 
is no grass mowing or raking 

involved.  If you would like to volunteer for a 
week or more, please feel free to sign up for the 
week or weeks that work best for you.  With 
your help we can keep our church grounds 
looking clean and green.   

 

 

This summer we will be doing some work at the 
Lutheran Centre at KU and we need your help!  
Please check out the bulletin board across from 
the Parlor to see what kind of help is needed 
and the dates the work will be done.  There will 
be sign-up sheets available to let us know how 
you are able to help.  We appreciate any time 
you can give to complete these repairs at the 
Lutheran Centre! 
 

Fundraising at Trinity 
There is a new Fundraising Policy that has been 
created by the Church Council.  If you or your 
group is considering doing a fundraising project 
here at Trinity it will need to be approved by the 
Church Council.  Their next meetings will be 
June 21st and August 9thȣÎÏ *ÕÌÙ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ 
have any questions about this new policy or 
would like to get your information to the 
Church Council, please see the church office.   

 
 

HcdYÞgėIUV`Y 
 
Pastor Keith & Deb will be 
organizing several meals at Hope Lutheran 
Church in Reading.  The dates for these meals 
are June 28th and July 26th and they would like 
your help to serve these meals.  The time 
involved would be approximately 5 PM to 7 PM 
each night.  If you would like to help out please 
sign up on the bulletin board across from the 
Parlor or speak to Pastor Keith or Deb.      

 

I want to thank Melanie for 
bringing me the 
congregation's prayers and 
beautiful summer bouquet to 

my house this past Sunday. Thank you, Melanie. 
Thank you Trinity.  
Gratefully, Joe Piscitelli 
 

 
Trinity,  
Thank you so much for the care package during 
finals week.  It got me through all the late 
nights studying and stressing for the final that 
was to come in the morning.  I am forever 
grateful for everything you do for me and 
everyone else.  Looking forward to seeing you 
all soon! 
Thank you again, Emma Weaknecht 
 

 
Dear Trinity and the Mission Committee, 
I would like to thank you for the very nice and 
helpful care package you sent to me. I really 
appreciated the support during finals week! 
Thank you, Justin Shurr  
 
 

?ighėUėfYa]bXYfÛ 
Starting May 29th there will be one service each 
Sunday starting at 9:00 AM.   
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The Adult Sunday 
School Class welcomes 
you to join us in 
ÅÎÊÏÙÉÎÇ Ȱ4Ï×ÁÒÄ Á 
.Å× #ÒÅÁÔÉÏÎȟȱ Á 
program that studies 

the faithfulness of God as creator and loving 
sustainer of his people who stray from a right 
relationship with Him.   We begin with the 
writing s of the prophet Zephaniah who warned 
ÔÈÁÔ ÏÎÌÙ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÒÅÐÅÎÔÁÎÔ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÈÅ 
remnant who avoids judgment and enjoys a new 
creation of all nations. Our focus will shift from 
ÔÈÅ ÌÁ× ÔÏ ÇÒÁÃÅ ÉÎ 0ÁÕÌȭÓ %ÐÉÓÔÌÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÍÁÎÓ 
×ÈÅÒÅ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÁÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ Jesus Christ 
transform believers in faith and love, justified 
and enjoying a new life of endurance, hope and 
character. Rev. Jeanette Bialas Strandjord, an 
ELCA pastor, leads us to understand our total 
ÄÅÐÅÎÄÅÎÃÅ ÏÎ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÁÎÄ (ÉÓ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÉÎÇ 
creation in our world today. Please join us 
Sunday mornings at 8:00 am beginning May 29, 
2016, in the Library for conversation, coffee and 
fellowship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Worship Service at  
the Kutztown Folk Festival 

 

If you were planning on attending worship 
services at the Folk Festival coupons for 
admission for congregation members are below.  
The Lutheran worship service will be held on 
Sunday, July 3rd at 10:30 AM on the Main Stage.  
Even though the hours of the festival have 
changed worshippers can enter through the 
main gate at 9:00 AM with the coupon.  Choir 
ÁÎÄ ÍÕÓÉÃÉÁÎÓ ÃÁÎ ÅÎÔÅÒ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÖÅÎÄÏÒȭÓ 
gate beginning at 7:00 AM.   
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The Pittsburgh Project 
4ÒÉÎÉÔÙȭÓ 9ÏÕÔÈ ÁÒÅ ÈÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ 0ÉÔÔÓÂÕÒÇÈ ÌÁÔÅÒ 
this summer to participate in The Pittsburgh 
Project.  While there they will be fixing up and 
repairing homes of vulnerable homeowners.  
But the group needs to raise some money to 
participate and there are several ways that you 
ÃÁÎ ÈÅÌÐ ÏÕÔȣ 
 
Flamingo -ing !  Would you like the Youth of 
Trinity Lutheran to bring a smile to your 
ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓȭ ÆÁÃÅÓ ÂÙ ÆÉÌÌÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÒÏÎÔ ÙÁÒÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÐÉÎË 
flamingos? If so, please contact Karise Mace 
(kmace30@yahoo.com) or Seth Noggle 
(seth.noggle@gmail.com). It only costs $25 for 
us to gather the youth to help spread some pink 
flamingo cheer! 

Hot Sauce & Plant Kits :  7ÅȭÖÅ ÔÅÁÍÅd up 
with Homesweet Homegrown, a local company 
that makes hot sauceȣÔÈÒÅÅ ÕÎÉÑÕÅ ÖÁÒÉÅÔÉÅÓ ÔÏ 
choose from.  Also, mini greenhouse kits are 
available and include all supplies and 
instructions...10 varieties to choose from.   
Orders are due by June 30th and items will be 
available for pickup at the church on July 17th.   

Dance-A-Thon :  This will take place on 
Saturday, June 11th from Noon until 8 PM.  The 
youth will be taking over the Fellowship Hall for 
8 hours!  You can help out by sponsoring a 
dancer or two, donating food & drink for the 
dancers, coming up with an activity for them to 
do while dancing and/or coming down to cheer 
them on during this time.   

Mystery Dinner:   This event on July 15th 
starting at 6 PM is a fun, interactive event 
where the ÍÅÎÕ ÉÓ ÆÕÌÌ ÏÆ ÍÙÓÔÅÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ 
know exactly what you will have to eat!  Cost is 
$10 per person or $25 per family.   

Carwash:   On July 23rd from 9 AM to 12 PM the 
youth will be out at the Kutztown Fire Company 
to wash your car!  Tell your friends & family!  

 

Mark your calendars!  The 
Summer Senior Luncheon is going 
to be held on Wednesday, June 8th 
at 11:30 AM.  If you are interested 
in attending please sign up on the 
church office door.  Come join us 
for good food and fellowship! 

 
KUTZTOWN CARON PARENT 

SUPPORT GROUP 
The Kutztown Caron Parent Support Group will 
meet on the first and third Tuesdays of each 
month from 7:00-8:30 at Grace Church. This is a 
support group for parents of addicted children 
or children in recovery. The purpose of this 
group is to provide a confidential, safe place to 
find support, encouragement and hope for a 
brighter tomorrow.  
 

Choir Rehearsals  
The last Adult Choir 
Rehearsal for the 
summer will be held on Thursday, June 16th at 
7:30 PM.  They will resume again on Thursday, 
September 1st at 7:30 PM.   
 
Choir Lite Rehearsals will be held on Sunday 
mornings immediately following the 9:00 AM 
service.   

 

Dates:  July 17th  ɀ 21st  

6-8 PM at Trinity  

Interested in helping?  Contact Seth or the 

church office  

Mark your Calendars!  

mailto:kmace30@yahoo.com
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